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The Equal Brighton and Hove Newsletter


Issue 2, 16th December2005


……update………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….


Equal Brighton and Hove: Core Team update


December has been a busy month for the Equal Brighton and Hove team! Terry has been completing her introductory visits; and the Finance and Monitoring Team has been visiting APs to demonstrate our monitoring tools, resolve any budget queries and obtain feedback to help with the development of systems and procedures. CDs are now being distributed to all APs so that these new systems can be put in place.


Please be aware of the following deadlines:


6th January: submission of completed Beneficiary Forms for existing beneficiaries


13th January: submission of Progress Report and Interim Claim for December 


A full list of Key Action Dates is available at � HYPERLINK "http://www.equalbrightonandhove.org/" ��www.equalbrightonandhove.org�





Office Manager Rachel Brown has been working on finding the Equal Team some new office premises, as our current base at the Winterbourne Centre will become a Children’s Centre in the New Year. Now that a new 'home' has been found, there is some refurbishment work to be carried out before we can move in and co-ordinating this is keeping her well occupied!





Rachel Fuller, Programme Officer, is developing work based on the Equal core themes and how best to deliver these across the Equal Brighton and Hove programme. She is also co-ordinating work with Step Ahead Research Ltd. on the evaluation of Actions 2 and 3.


………………………….events……………………………………………………………………….


Life and Limb: An illustrated talk by Jamie Andrew


8pm, Thursday 8th December, Hove Town Hall


Last Thursday, an enthralled audience of over 80 people listened to the story of Jamie Andrew, the mountaineer, athlete and quadruple amputee who gave an inspirational talk on his mountaineering career, and the five-day storm in the French Alps in 1999 that changed his life. 


Jamie was saved from the storm in a headline-grabbing rescue by mountain helicopter, but due to severe frostbite, underwent an operation to amputate his hands and legs. After making a swift recovery, Jamie was walking on prosthetic legs within three months and found himself having to re-learn everyday tasks, such as washing, dressing and feeding himself, and left hospital soon after.


After going back to work, and marrying his long-term partner in 2000, Jamie was determined to return to an active life of swimming, skiing and running, and would face his biggest challenge yet: a return to mountaineering. 


Since recovery, Jamie has, including other achievements, climbed Ben Nevis (about which a BBC film was made, Climb Back), run the London Marathon and ascended Mount Kilimanjaro, whilst raising many thousands of pounds for charity. 





Guests described the event as “inspirational” and “life-changing”, and commented that Jamie’s attitude of meeting his challenges directly spoke to every person in the room. Jamie reiterated that everyone faces challenges in their life, and that by facing them head on, you can not only successfully meet them, but you may even go beyond what you thought was achievable.


You can visit Jamie’s website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.jamieandrew.com/index.htm" ��www.jamieandrew.com�, and buy his book


Life and Limb: A True Story of Tragedy and Survival Against the Odds � HYPERLINK "http://www.jamieandrew.com/html/paypal.htm" ��here.�






































































































































…………national news……………………………………………………………………………………………………………


from www.dwp.gov.uk





New laws free thousands from discrimination


New rights, as of 5 December 2005, extend legal protection to thousands more people against discrimination. Some quarter of a million more people now have protection under disability discrimination laws, effectively from the point they are diagnosed with cancer, multiple sclerosis or HIV, freeing them from pre-symptomatic discrimination.


John Hutton, Secretary of State for Work and Pensions, heralded today’s new duties under the Disability Discrimination Act (DDA) 2005.


‘’Tackling inequality is right at the heart of the Government’s social agenda. I’m delighted to announce that today we are delivering on our commitment to extend and strengthen disability rights to protect people from discrimination.”


� HYPERLINK "http://www.dwp.gov.uk/mediacentre/pressreleases/2005/dec/drc013.asp" ��Read more here�


……………….............over to you: The Bridge,Moulsecoomb……………...


The Bridge Community Education Centre in Moulsecoomb is working with Brighton & Hove City Council’s Supported Employment Team, and in partnership with other community organisations, to deliver training, skills and support for people living in East Brighton and surrounding areas.


news..........


The Bridge Project has expanded over the past eight weeks with news of additional funding and further partnership, and will be working with City College and Care Co-ops.


We’ve also just received the national NDC Award for the Best Supporting Organisation 2005. The Bridge Team is committed to providing a service which puts our users’ needs at the forefront of our practice.  Equal Funding has enabled us to extend the outreach/support work undertaken, by providing additional hours for direct work, monitoring and supervision.  This has improved both the quality of support we are able to offer to vulnerable users as well as enabling us to give more time to those with high levels of need.  Each Gateway worker can attribute 4 hours per week of direct work with beneficiaries to Equal funding.


case study……….


We recently provided funding for one of our beneficiaries, who is living with mental health issues, to attend a Comedy Course at Komedia on Gardner Street in Brighton. He received many favourable comments from the judges, one of whom commented that “…his energy as a performer was excellent…there’s definitely a place for him on the circuit”. He is now attending a Creative Arts Course at City College Brighton & Hove.


success stories……….


The Brighton and Hove City Council Supported Employment Scheme has enabled The Bridge to offer both employment training and work-based skills development to three Trainee Community Education Support Workers, a Trainee Site Manager, a Trainee Admin Worker, and a Trainee Catering Worker. These workers will be from groups who are under-represented in the workplace. Employment will be provided for 51 weeks with extensive accredited training e.g. Health and Safety, COSH, NVQ in Catering, CLIC courses to support learning and employment in the future. We received 78 applications for these posts and are currently offering positions to successful candidates. We’ve had some really positive feedback from our new recruits, one of whom said “Since I have worked at The Bridge I have found it easier to talk to people and make friends and now my job is great fun”.


Mags Lewis is the Project Lead at The Bridge. Contact Mags on 01273 294929 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:eb_bridge@yahoo.co.uk" ��eb_bridge@yahoo.co.uk�. 


…………………………………………………………………diary………………………………………………..


18th December: International Migrant’s Day � HYPERLINK "http://www.ohchr.org/english/bodies/cmw/intlday.htm" ��(read more here)�


……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………


The Equal Brighton and Hove Team wishes you all a peaceful holiday and a happy New Year!





Please send ideas, comments and suggestions to kellee,rich@brighton-hove.gov.uk






















































































